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Jeremy Wates

Secretary

Compliance Committee

Aarhus Convention

Brussels, 18 March 2008

Concerning: Comments by Bond Beter Leefmilieu on the draft report by the Compliance Committee
Ref: BL/08066/EG
Dear Secretary,

Dear Members of the Compliance Committee,

Bond Beter Leefmilieu Vlaanderen vzw (BBL) received the draft report to the Third Meeting of the Parties on the follow-up of Communication ACCC/2005/11, as prepared by the Compliance Committee at its nineteenth meeting (5-7 march 2008).
BBL can agree with the considerations and recommendations as mentioned in the report to the Meeting of the Parties. BBL supports the legislative initiative that was launched in June 2007 and resulted in a proposal for a new bill aimed at modifying legislation on the Council of State, with the aim to granting NGOs the right to introduce a collective court action. 
BBL is of the opinion that, once the legislative proposal is voted in the Chamber (after it was already voted in the Senate in 2007) and becomes a new bill, it will be clear that Belgium would no longer fail to comply with article 9, paragraphs 2 to 4, of the Aarhus Convention. As long as the legislative proposal is not finalised, there will still be a problem with wide access to justice for environmental NGO’s, as provided for by the Aarhus Convention. 
Therefore, BBL is of the opinion that the report to the meeting of parties should not only welcome the constructive approach by the Belgium State, but should also recommend that the legislative initiative aimed at granting NGO’s the right to introduce a collective court action, should be finalised as soon as possible, and as a result, the jurisprudence of the Council of State in providing environmental organizations with access to justice should be altered.  

Sincerely, 
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Erik Grietens

Beleidsmedewerker

Bond Beter Leefmilieu Vlaanderen vzw

Tweekerkenstraat 47, 1000 Brussels, Belgium
